## 31 January 2023

## Dear all Parents & Carers

I would like to share with you, the remote learning package that is accessible for students on **Wednesday**, when the Academy will be closed to students due to the national industrial action taking place. Students will be able to access remote learning from any device due to the work being accessible via Microsoft Teams. All students need to do, is go to their Year Team Teams area, where links and information will be posted. I know that some Year Teams have already ensured that the work is already posted in those areas.

Students in Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 will be able to access pre-set work on the following topics:

Year 7				
English	Maths	Science	History	Geography
Grammar Focus	Models &	Plant	Fashion in	Development
	Multiplication	reproduction	medieval England	
Year 8				
English	Maths	Science	History	Geography
Grammar Focus	Expand and	Unhealthy diet	Inventors during	Rocks &
	simplify brackets		the Industrial	Weathering
			Revolution	
Year 9				
English	Maths	Science	History	Geography
Grammar Focus	Percentages	Effects of	Role of Empire in	Fantastic Places
		exercise on	the Second	
		health	World War	
Year 10				
English	Maths	Science	History	Geography
Macbeth and the	Probability	Homeostasis	TBC	Rural & Urban
tragic hero		review		

Students will need to access their Year Group area on Microsoft Teams, via any device - to ensure they have the work set for the day.

Students in **Year 11**, will have a Live Lesson timetable at the following times:

**9:30am - 10:30am** Maths

**10:45am - 11:45am** English

12:00pm - 1:00pm

Science (Combined & Separate)

## 2:00pm - 3:00pm

Students will have a choice of: History Geography Spanish

All links and invites to live lessons will be posted in the Year 11 Year Group Team area.

In terms of students that are eligible for Free Schools Meals - all those families will be receiving food vouchers for that day, much like the ones that were distributed during the pandemic. You will soon receive information on how to claim these.

I would like to thank you for your continued support regarding Wednesday - I really appreciate your understanding. We all hope that the national industrial action goes some way in ensuring that education is appropriately funded by the government moving forward, and that children in schools get the financial backing they deserve to fulfil their dreams and aspirations.

Kind Regards

Mr B Pearce Principal